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Neil Finch, Director of Education 

 
 
 
January 18, 2024 

 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

This is a follow up to the message from last week.  Early this afternoon, the Saskatchewan Teachers’ 
Federation announced on their website that:  
 

“In a news conference today, Saskatchewan Teachers’ Federation President Samantha Becotte 
announced that the next round of job action will be a second one-day provincewide strike held on 
Monday, January 22.” 

 
As a result, all schools in Saskatchewan Rivers Public School Division will be cancelled for the day on 
Monday, January 22nd, 2024.  We apologize for the inconvenience and hardship that this may continue to 
cause for students and families.   
 
On Monday, January 22, 2024, please make arrangements for your child(ren) to not arrive at school and 
ensure childcare is in place. 
 
If any new information comes our way, we will be sure to forward it as soon as possible.  Thank you for 
your understanding, it is appreciated.   
 
Yours in Education, 

 
 
Neil Finch 
 
Director of Education 
Saskatchewan Rivers Public School Division 
 
 
 
 
 


